
October 2018 

Peace, 
Pastor Abe  

The eighth commandment tells us that we should 
not bear false witness against our neighbor. Martin 
Luther explains this commandment in his small cat-
echism by writing, ñWe should fear and love God, 
and so we should not tell lies about our neighbor, 
nor betray, slander, or defame him, but should apol-
ogize for him, speak well of him, and interpret chari-
tably all that he does.ò Luther also writes in his large 
catechism how this commandment is about protect-
ing your neighborôs reputation. A personôs reputa-
tion is very valuable to them and can easily be lost, 
so we should help them to improve and protect it. 

 
As I teach this commandment to the confirmation 
students I thought about all the speaking that goes 
on during the election season. So much of what is 
said is meant precisely to tear down peopleôs repu-
tations. There is a great deal of mudslinging, name 
calling, and backbiting. It seems that most of the 
talk about the candidate is negative, and I am not 
talking only about what candidates say on televi-
sion. I am also talking about us. 

It seems that our political process relies heavily on 
negativity. People spend more time talking about 
how bad the candidates are than they do talking 
about how good the candidates are. Many peopleôs 
voting is even motivated by defeating a certain can-
didate.  

 
What would it look like if we were to interpret chari-
tably all that our neighbor did? I do not think this 
means that we have to ignore their flaws or that we 
should lie about how good they are. There are ways 
to give honest criticism and even to voice strong 
opinions. But is it possible to do so without tearing a 
person down?  

 
Obeying this eighth commandment is extremely 
difficult. As the book of James says,òéno one can 
tame the tongue.ò (James 3:8), but nonetheless we 
are commanded to do so. What might this look like 
in our own lives?  

Brothers and Sisters in Christ : 

ñ A good name is to be chosen rather than great riches, and favor is better silver or gold.ò  (Proverbs 22:1) 



§ Conference Summit Gathering regarding money and 
the church, October 21, 2-5 pm, Our Savior's Lutheran 
Church. 

 

§ Budget meeting set for November 6 at 6:00 pm. Ways 
to trim the budget will be considered. 

 

§ Council is looking for a church custodian and someone
(s) to do snow removal this winter. 

 
Join us for our next meeting in the  

Fellowship Hall 
Tuesday , October 9, 2018 @ 6:30 pm 

 

If you have any prayer concerns, please fill 
out a prayer card found in the pew or contact 

any prayer team member. 
Pastor Abe   352-3003 or 635-1865 

Roma Arithson   330-7984 
Linda Inselman  415-7393 
Dianna Fuller   356-3829 
Shirley Marine   353-4036 
Don Peterson   506-9092 
Janet Willis   356-6046 

 
 

 
 
 

Donõt think of the things you didnõt get after 
praying. Think of the countless blessings God 

gave you without asking. 

 
 

WELCA 
 
 
 
 

October 6ðGeneral Meetingð9:30 am 
 

October 16ðPriscilla/Ruth Circle ð 1:00 pm 
At Vi Carlsonôs, 16894 WCR 44, LaSalle 

 

October 15ðLove Circle: 7:00 pm at Janet Willisô, 
2552 Sunset Lane 

 
Flowers:  Love Circle 

 

Please call the church office, 
352-3003, for additional information. 

 

   Sewing Group 

 

Please join us . . . . 
. Sewing dates for October 

Tuesday, October 2nd and Thurs-
day, October 18th at 9:30 am 

               Tied in Faith 

Fellowship Hall ~9:00ñ12:00 
      October 10th & 27th 

Endowment Foundation Trust Fund 
The Immanuel Lutheran Endowment Foundation Trust Fund (EFTF) was established so larger monetary 
gifts could be made to the church. The interest income from this account is used to enhance the work, 

growth and service of the church locally and beyond. Requests that are not currently budgeted items of the 
church, are reviewed and funds are dispersed quarterly. Request forms are in the church office and should 

be submitted before March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 of each year. 

 

To make a tax deductible donation to this fund, contact one of the current EFTF committee  
Members:  Joan Chapman, Cynthia Budde, Phyllis Johnson, or Bev Peterson. 

Our Immanuel Family 

 
New Address:  Wes & Lona Holbrook, 416 Rockview Drive, Canton, GA  30114 

Please notify the church office of births, deaths, marriages, address changes or other news and events. 



                                                     

                                                    Youth                    Alive 
 
 

 
 
                                                      

                              LƳƳŀƴǳŜƭ ¸ƻǳǘƘ 
       - LǘΩǎ ¢ƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ {ƻƳŜ Cŀƭƭ Cǳƴ - 

 
 

                                            tǳƳǇƪƛƴ /ǊŀƊǎ ϧ tǳƳǇƪƛƴ 5ŜŎƻǊŀǝƴƎ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ мп 
мΥлл ς нΥлл ǇƳ 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ Iŀƭƭ 
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǇǳƳǇƪƛƴ όƻǊ ǘǿƻύ ǘƻ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘŜΦ 

 

tǳƳǇƪƛƴ ǘǊŜŀǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜǊǾŜŘΦ 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

NEWS from LUTHERAN CAMPUS MINISTRY  

 
 

Thank you to all the volunteers who worked on our campus ministry sites for Godôs Work Our 
Hands Sunday, Sept. 9! Looking for another way to support Lutheran Campus Ministry? Thrivent 
members can designate Thrivent Choice Dollars to Lutheran Campus Ministry. Go 
to www.thrivent.com and sign in to your account to direct your dollars. Your gifts provide support for 
young adults as they explore their faith in our campus ministry communities. For more information 
about Lutheran Episcopal Campus Ministry at University of Northern Colorado contact Pastor Deb 
Abbott - pastor@lecmgreeley.org. For Lutheran Campus Ministry at Colorado State University   
contact Pastor Paul Judson - pastor@lcmcsu.org. 

October Birthdays  
 

  7 Valorie Martensen  

15  Linda Inselman  

18  Cindy Budde  

22  Linda Cruz  

23  Elisabeth Peterson  

26  Eveline Clum  

30 Paula Powell  

October Anniversaries   
 

11  John & Michelle Larson  

15  Gerald & Karen Karst  

25 Clarence & Vi Carlson  

 

 

If  we have missed your  

birthday or anniversary, please call 

the church office so that we can 

update the records.  

http://www.thrivent.com/
mailto:pastor@lecmgreeley.org
mailto:pastor@lcmcsu.org


 
 

Northern Colorado Synod Conference 
Sunday, October 21, 2018 ñ 2-5 pm 
Our Saviorõs Lutheran Church, Greeley 

 
 

A gathering to talk about money and the church; about our beliefs and          
habits with respect to money: how and why we keep it, spend it, share it.     
More information can be found on the flyer at the back of the church. 

 
If you would like to attend, please call the church office 970-352-3003 or   
Janet Willis 970-356-6046 to have the email link sent to you for registration. 

Confirmation 
Sunday, October 28, 2018 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Confirmation is a special time in life. 
 

Aidan Herold, son of Mike & Amy Herold 
Gema Padilla, daughter of Maria Padilla 
Harper Ward, son of Matt & Molly Ward 

Jacklin Marie Hansen, daughter of Dana & Devra Hansen 
 

We invite you to attend worship as the confirmands of Immanuel Lutheran 
Church affirm their faith with the rite of confirmation. 

 

In recognition of this very special day, the youth group of Immanuel is pleased                           
to host a reception honoring the confirmands at 9:15 am in the Fellowship Hall. 

 

Please stop and greet the confirmands, their families and friends and share in 
this special time in their Christian life. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SEPTEMBER BASEMENT SALE 

 

The 2018 sale was extremely successful due to all of the wonderful donations 
made by our congregation as well as many generous people outside of our 
church.  We were  blessed to have the most enthusiastic, hard working         

volunteers this year spending endless hours before, during, and after the actual 
sale-Roma & Roger Arithson ,Juan & Linda Cruz, Cheryl Clausen, Janet Crespin, 
Connie Deines, Marcia Carlson, Jill Boshinski, Eric Clausen, Julie Elmquist, Reed 
Elmquist, Whitney Galloway, Linda Gingerich, Linnea Gingerich, Pastor Abe,    
Rosario Gomez, Elaine Morrison, Beverly Peterson, Paula Powell, Pat Rhone, 
LaVina Schmahl, Katy Sickles, Alex Stock, Audrey Stock, Denise Stricker, 
Brenda Turnwall, Shirley Uhrich, and Janet Willis. I wish I could tell you     
EVERYTHING each person did but Iõd probably kill a tree with all the paper   
Iõd use, just know that this was an overwhelming outpouring of time and       

commitment to make this a very enjoyable week! 

 
 

Our final profit was $5278.36! Wow!  

 

With much gratitude, Cindy Thompson 

 
 
 
 

               SCRAP     HAPPY 
 

Friday, October 12th, 6:00 pm  

 

Saturday, October 13th, 10:00 am 
 
 

Fellowship Hall 
 

Questions?   
Contact Amy Herold at: 
970.978.0870 or 

herold_amy@hotmail.com 
 




